Milford Parks and Recreation Commission Minutes

August 8, 2018

Attendees: Melissa Sherman, Arene Berry, John Kohlmorgen, Liz Snell, John Murphy, Lena LaBour, Kierstyn Williamson, Zachary Williamson, Scott Hembrow, Patricia Kunselman, Paul Dargie, BOS Representative

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.

Director's Report

Arene presented the financial report. The Revolving Fund Balance is \$45,963.30. The Scholarship program awarded \$640 which is the lowest amount in recent years.

Discussion Items:

- The Recreation Department will serve dinner at the Concert in the Park on 8/15 and 8/22. (Weather permitting) Details will be discussed at a later meeting.
- The Department has received a request for Pickleball lines to be added to two tennis courts at Keyes Park. The discussion centered around whether it would cause a problem for tennis players. Arene will contact the girls' tennis coach at Milford High School for her opinion.
- July minutes Scott Hembrow moved and Lena LaBour seconded the motion to accept the minutes as amended. Kierstyn Williamson abstained. All voted in favor.
- Shepard Park Dugout Paul Bartolomucci is obtaining quotes for building the dugout.
- John Kohlmorgen presented the many Events, Trips and Programs sponsored by the Department.
- KMEC A presentation will be made at the 8/20 BOS meeting by representativas from the KMEC committee.

New Business

• Dog Park - The BOS is researching the Brookstone Manor location for the dog park.

Pending Items

Vietnam Memorial, Dog Park, Roles and Responsibilities

John Murphy moved to adjourn the meeting and Liz Snell seconded the motion. All were in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:21 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Patricia M. Kunselman